The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM

President Cheriyan stated that notice of this meeting held via Zoom was posted on the Bergenfield Website, sent by e-mail to the Record and Cablevision. It was placed on two bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and placed on file in the Borough Clerk's office.

ROLL CALL

Dr. Cheriyan

Mrs. Pfannen

Mr. Cabuhat

Dr. Quiroz

Mrs. Marte

Also present Mayor Amatorio, Mr. Gallo, Councilman Marte, Mrs. Williams, K. Williams and Councilman Rivera.

Also present several Bergenfield residents.

OPEN HEARING

President Cheriyan opened the floor for Open Hearing. Bergenfield resident Diana Flagg spoke in regards to the Board voting on retaining Mid-Bergen Regional Health Commission for shared services for 2021. Ms. Flagg stated that it was unethical for Board member Mrs. Marte to vote since she was the wife of Councilman Marte and it would be a conflict of interest. Mr. Gallo responded that on behalf of Borough Attorney, John Schettino who was on the phone at the time, stated that it was not unethical or a conflict of interest for Mrs. Marte to vote.

Ms. Flagg also stated that Mrs. Marte could be influenced by Councilman Marte to which Mrs. Marte responded that Ms. Flagg had no idea how Mrs. Marte was voting and felt it was unfair for Ms. Flagg to assume she would be influenced by Councilman Marte.

Bergenfield resident Fred Sahlberg stated that after reviewing Board of Health October minutes regarding Mid-Bergen, he is hoping that the Board of Health is successful in retaining Mid-Bergen for shared services. Mid-Bergen will be inspecting Massage Parlors and Nail Salons, inspections that the County does not conduct. He was disappointed that the County would be considered since it would cost more money and less services and feels the tax payers would be effected financially and health wise. Mr. Sahlberg stated it should be the decision of the Board of Health.

Mr. Sahlberg also stated that in the October minutes, it states that Patricia August, Public Health Nurse Supervisor feels anxious about coming to work. Mr. Sahlberg said that no employee should feel that way and that the Board should ensure the employees have a safe environment and a good work place.

Mr. Sahlberg stated that an investigation should be conducted to determine why Ms. August feels anxious.

Mr. Sahlberg feels the Board of Health shouldn't be intimidated into changing their opinion to continue with Mid-Bergen if they feel that is best for the town.

Mayor Amatorio thanked everyone for attending the meeting. Mayor Amatorio stated that although the Mayor and Council did express their opinion on choosing a Health Officer for the town, it has been communicated with the Board of Health that it is ultimately their decision. The Board of Health will be voting on the Shared Service contract this evening. Mayor Amatorio also stated that although the residents have a right to their opinion, there are some issues that recently occurred that the residents are not aware of.

Mayor Amatorio stated that one of the issues is that Bergenfield has not received any COVID-19 Vaccines at this time where other towns have.

There has been communication between the governing body and the Board of Health and disagreements on the reason Bergenfield doesn't have COVID-19 vaccines at this time. Mayor Amatorio feels in his opinion and based on facts that were discovered, the reason for not having vaccines is attributed to Mid-Bergen. Although, President Cheriyan and other members of the Board may feel different, that's the opinion of the governing body and has been communicated to the Board of Health.

Mayor Amatorio also stated that each Board member will speak on Mid-Bergen and it has been clarified by the Borough Attorney that legally there is no conflict of interest and no board member should be pressured with threat. The main goal is what is best for the community.

Bergenfield resident Carolyn Schmelz stated since the Board of Health is an autonomous board, it is her understanding that it would be the decision of the board who to contract with. Mrs. Schmelz feels in her opinion that the Mayor and members of the governing body in attendance are trying to influence the voting.

President Cheriyan replied to Mrs. Schmelz that the Board of Health is an autonomous board and does therefore make these decisions. This has been communicated with the Mayor and Council and the Mayor agrees. President Cheriyan continued to explain the benefit in retaining Mid-Bergen to which Mr. Cabuhat felt this was not the time to discuss this topic. Mr. Cabuhat stated that the board members need the opportunity to present their position on whether to retain Mid-Bergen and it should be done at the time of voting.

President Cheriyan opened the floor to allow one last question before moving on with the rest of the meeting. Bergenfield resident Kathy Sahlberg asked how each Board member felt about retaining Mid-Bergen or contracting with the county. Vice-President Pfannen replied that each board member will have the opportunity to express their opinion at a later time in the meeting before voting.

Dr. Quiroz asked why the public was speaking on the Mid-Bergen contract that the Board is planning on voting on. President Cheriyan replied that the public can speak during open hearing and that open hearing was now being closed.

A motion was made by Vice-President Pfannen seconded by President Cheriyan and carried the time for Open Hearings was closed.

MINUTES

A motion was made by VP Pfannen seconded by Mrs. Marte and carried that the Minutes of the regular meeting of December 2020 be accepted as written.

BILLS TO BE PAID

Mrs. Williams stated that on behalf of President Cheriyan, Purchase Orders have been signed by Mrs. Williams and submitted. A motion was made by VP Pfannen, seconded by Mr. Cabuhat and carried that the following bills were reviewed and approved to be paid.

Tyco Animal Control	\$2,916.66
McKesson Medical	1,361.21
Stericycle, Inc.	880.56
W.B. Mason	241.88
North Jersey Media Group	81.36

REPORTS

Legal and Finance

"Progress"

Medical

Dr. Quiroz talked on the importance of having the COVID-19 vaccine available. The new variant of the virus is more transmissible, therefore, it will spread faster. The vaccine will control the virus.

Personnel

"Progress"

Publicity

An article was posted on the Bergenfield Website regarding the drive-thru Rabies Clinic being held on January 17, 2021 at the DPW garage.

The Board of Health meeting was advertised on the Bergenfield Website, The Record and Cablevision.

Liaison To Mayor & Council

No report due to the absence of Councilman Deauna.

Legislature & Regulatory

"Progress"

Written Reports of the Department

President Cheriyan spoke on H.O. Sam Yanovich's report. He stated that Mr. Yanovich is in constant communication with the State Department of Health. He reported that Mid-Bergen has been approved by the State as a COVID-19 Vaccine Point of Distribution (POD). The main POD will be in Leonia and Bergenfield will be included. President Cheriyan also stated that the State launched its COVID vaccination registration portal which will allow New Jersey residents to preregister, even if they are not currently Phase 1A eligible persons. People that choose to receive the COVID-19 vaccine will have their doses automatically entered into the system once vaccinated.

Vice-President Pfannen spoke on the Mid-Bergen's plan for getting the vaccine. Leonia will be the main point of distribution as President Cheriyan stated and Bergenfield would be included if we were under contract with Mid-Bergen which will be voted on this evening. Mr. Cabuhat inquired whether Bergenfield would get the vaccines if we did not contract with Mid-Bergen. VP Pfannen replied that we would not be included in the Mid-Bergen POD.

Mayor Amatorio reported that the vaccine was not ordered as instructed by the State, therefore, delaying the delivery to Bergenfield. He stated that had he not made several calls to the Governors' office, Deputy Chief of Staff and one of the Directors in the Department of Health, we would not have received the 100 doses sent to Bergenfield in January.

Mr. Yanovich as the Health Officer had an opportunity in October/November to allocate the vaccine for Bergenfield for a January delivery but neglected to do so. A conversation took place regarding whether the Board of Health was informed in November by Mr. Yanovich that vaccines could have been distributed to Bergenfield and the process of ordering the vaccine. Mayor Amatorio feels that's where the discrepancy was. Mayor Amatorio stated had that information been communicated to the Board back in November, the logistics of setting up a vaccination center would have been in place for when the vaccines arrived.

Mayor Amatorio asked the Board of Health and the Department of Health moving forward to contact the County to order the vaccine since that's the instructions from the State and the reason our first order was delayed.

Although, Mid-Bergen will include Bergenfield in the Leonia Vaccination Center if the contract gets renewed, Mayor Amatorio prefers setting up a vaccination center in Bergenfield so the residents do not have to travel to Leonia. He hopes the Board of Health is in agreement. Mayor Amatorio also stated that they are in negotiation at this time with several facilities in town that could be used for a vaccination center.

VP Pfannen stated that the Board agrees with having a vaccination facility in Bergenfield but wants to clarify that although the POD is in Leonia, Mr. Yanovich was setting up different points of vaccination, one which would be New Milford. Mrs. Pfannen also stated that according to Ms. August, our vaccine order was not delayed. The towns that received the vaccines are hospital towns and towns with long term facilities.

President Cheriyan replied that based on Mr. Yanovich's reports back to the October report, he reported he was attending meetings regularly and was on track with the distribution of the vaccines.

Mrs. Marte stated that there have been regular monthly Board of Health meetings and she does not recall any conversation regarding ordering the vaccine and the process of ordering through the County.

President Cheriyan stated an order was placed through NJISS and feels confident that Bergenfield will receive the vaccine. Mayor Amatorio responded that because the instructions were to order the vaccine through the County, he feels the order that was placed through NJISS was not accepted and had Mr. Yanovich communicated the protocol to the Board back in November, Bergenfield would have received the vaccines in early January. President Cheriyan stated that there's a chain of emails from B. Harris at the county that states they have the application from Bergenfield and feels that our order was accepted.

Mr. Gallo was asked if the Borough had the ability to store the vaccine. He replied that we have 2 medical refrigerators in the Health Department that can accommodate 600 vaccines. Mr. Gallo referred back to the conversation about Mid-Bergen having a POD in Leonia that would include Bergenfield. He feels that it was the obligation of Mr. Yanovich to inform the Board and in turn the Board to inform the Mayor and Council and have a conversation on how to move forward. Mr. Gallo stated that his intent is always to implement the wishes of the Mayor & Council and their wish was to set up a vaccination site in Bergenfield for the residents. Mr. Gallo was informed by the Teaneck Administrator that it took 6 weeks for them to set up their center. The Borough has been in discussions to lease Conlon Hall on a long term basis as the center for administering vaccines. Mr. Gallo stated that there are measures needed to make the facility ready, such as the technology, the wiring, computers and additional electric. Mr. Gallo feels if Mr. Yanovich had informed the Board and Mayor and Council of what was happening, he would be that much closer to having the facility ready for inspection. Also, since Bergenfield is behind schedule and everything is in high demand, it has become more costly. Mr. Gallo stated that at this time he is working with Ms. August on having the first vaccine clinic at the Borough Hall and both feel it can be done.

President Cheriyan stated that everyone should be working together and it's not the time to point fingers. Councilman Rivera said that the Administrator has been trying to coordinate the entire plan and that no department can work alone. Everyone should work together for the benefit of the town.

VP Pfannen agreed that everyone should work together and stated that Leonia is a recent development. Mr. Yanovich was not keeping any information from the Board and the Board was not keeping any information from the Mayor and Council. VP Pfannen stated that she was in communication with Mr. Yanovich regarding this development only last Thursday and planned on presenting the plan to the Board at tonight's meeting. She also stated that we're not contracted with Mid-Bergen and if the contract isn't renewed tonight after the vote, it would be a moot point to even discuss Leonia.

A brief discussion took place regarding the proper storing of the vaccines. Mr. Cabuhat stated that he believes our refrigerator can store the Moderna vaccine and that Bergenfield residents should not be going to another town to get their vaccine.

Mayor Amatorio understands all these technicalities but believes that if Bergenfield was to get 500 vaccines weekly, we can easily dispense them to our residents if we have a vaccination center in town. Mayor Amatorio also believes that an opportunity was missed by Mid-Bergen to order the vaccine for Bergenfield back in October. If the Board and the Mayor and Council had been informed that we would get the vaccine in January, Bergenfield would have been ready with the vaccination center regardless of where the vaccine would be stored.

A motion was made by Mrs. Pfannen seconded by Mr. Cabuhat and carried that the written December 2020 and the Annual 2020 reports of the Department be accepted as written.

CORRESPONDENCE

1. A card addressed to AnneMarie DeLaCruz and the Health Department staff thanking them for all their help during this COVID-19 pandemic.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Shared Services/Mid-Bergen Contract 2021

President Cheriyan stated that every Board member will have the opportunity to speak on renewing with Mid-Bergen for Shared Services before voting.

President Cheriyan started by proposing to retain Mid-Bergen for shared services for 2021 especially since we're in the middle of a Pandemic. President Cheriyan feels Mid-Bergen has done a great job servicing the town. Health Officer Sam Yanovich and R.E.H.S. Kayla Williams are present at every Board meeting, are easily accessible and respond to any requests and resolve any issues. President Cheriyan stated that it's an advantage to have Ms. Williams in the office almost as a full time employee even though she is not and has a great working relationship with the staff.

President Cheriyan also stated that two ordinances were recently passed under Mid-Bergen to inspect Nail Salons and Day Cares that will be conducted by Ms. Williams. Grease traps have been a problem in town for many years, Mid-Bergen conducts these inspections where most other agencies don't. President Cheriyan believes Bergenfield is getting a wide range of services from Mid-Bergen at a lower cost than other agencies.

VP Pfannen stated that the Bergenfield Health Department has gone through many changes in the last couple of years. The Health Officer of over 30 years retired in 2017, the R.E.H.S of over 30 years resigned a few months later and the President of the Board of Health who had been president for many years also resigned.

Having said that, the last couple of years have been a learning process for every board member, relying on the Local Board of Health Association to educate us on what is an autonomous Board and the difference between types of government.

The Borough contracted with the Bergen County Dept. of Health Services in January of 2018 when the Health Officer retired in November of 2017. The Board didn't have any time to explore other options and the Health Officer felt it was a reasonable choice. During the year President Cheriyan and VP Pfannen met with Mr. Gallo to express their disappointment in the lack of communication with the Health Officer and the lack of his attendance at the monthly Board of Health meetings. Mr. Gallo stated he would speak to the County Health Officer, Mr. Asmar.

In the Spring of 2019, the Board actively looked for alternatives for shared services for 2020. Mid-Bergen was one of the agencies VP Pfannen contacted and after interviewing with Mr. Yanovich and several towns that contract with Mid-Bergen, she reported back to the Board and stated that she felt Mid-Bergen met all the needs of the Health Department. It was agreed to contract with Mid-Bergen.

During the year, the feedback from the staff was positive and the Board felt Mid-Bergen exceeded the provisions of the contract. Mr. Gallo was not satisfied with the lack of communication he had with Mr. Yanovich.

On October 20th, 2020, Mr. Gallo attended the Board of Health meeting and reported on behalf of the Mayor and Council that the Borough was not renewing the contract with Mid-Bergen for 2021 and returning to the County for shared services. On behalf of the Board, VP Pfannen stated that it was unfair for the governing body to have made that decision without consulting the Board and also because the Board had not been satisfied with the services the County had provided. The Board felt that whatever issue the Mayor & Council had in the beginning of the year with Mid-Bergen had been resolved. Also, as Mrs. Marte stated, having been given this information in October did not give the Board much time to explore other options for shared services for 2021.

President Cheriyan and VP Pfannen met with the governing body in a closed session meeting on December 17th to discuss the reasons given to terminate the contract but felt were not given much

opportunity to speak.

VP Pfannen spoke on the benefits of contracting with Mid-Bergen as opposed to Bergen County. Mid-Bergen's H.O. and R.E.H.S attend monthly meetings and submit monthly reports. Bergen County Health Officer never attended a meeting or submit a report. Mid-Bergen services 17 municipalities as opposed to the County servicing 37 municipalities. Mr. Yanovich has been working closely with the staff to support contact tracing. Mid-Bergen inspects Massage Parlors whereas Bergen County does not. Two ordinances currently passed to inspect Nail Salons and Day Care Centers will be conducted by Mid-Bergen and also grease traps, again, facilities the County does not inspect. We contract with Mid-Bergen for 28 hours a week for their services, there was no accountability of hours with Bergen County, only numbers of inspections conducted. Having the inspector in the office 4 days a week allows her to quickly respond to any issues in town, develop a personal working relationship with the staff, the administrator as well as the building department, fire official and DPW and also with the vendors in town. The county inspector was only in the office to drop off inspection reports.

Finally, the cost to contract with Mid-Bergen is lower than to contract with the County with far

superior services.

VP Pfannen stated that she is proposing to retain Mid-Bergen for 2021 and actively look into other options. She also stated it is necessary to improve communication between the Board and the Mayor & Council.

Mrs. Marte stated that she is voting to terminate the contract with Mid-Bergen. Her main reason is the lack of communication from the Health Officer. These are unprecedented times and back in March when he was needed, she feels he did not make himself available. She stated that several messages were sent by the Administrator to Mr. Yanovich and there was no response from him. Mrs. Pfannen had to step in when it should have been the Health Officers responsibility. Mrs. Marte feels that although the Board is autonomous, it is very important to work together with the Mayor and Council and the Administrator especially during this pandemic.

In her opinion, Mr. Yanovich did not take any initiative in setting up a COVID testing site in town.

The Mayor & Council had to step in to make that happen.

Lastly, Mrs. Marte feels outraged that the town did not get the COVID vaccines and was not aware that Mr. Yanovich had the opportunity to apply for vaccines back in November and didn't. For these reasons, she is voting to terminate the contract with Mid-Bergen.

Mr. Cabuhat introduced himself and stated that he a registered nurse for 37 years and a Head Nurse for 25 years. Mr. Cabuhat stated that his unit at the hospital had the highest number of covid cases during the height of the pandemic. He witnessed how this disease destroyed bodies, families and communities. He stated that his highest priority is to protect the public and prevent the spread of this deadly disease. Mr. Cabuhat stated that he appreciates the work of Ms. Kayla Williams and feels she has done a great job.

Mr. Cabuhat feels that during this pandemic, everyone's main concern is to save lives and prevent the spread of the virus. The leaders of our town were asking the Health Officer for help to protect the community. Mr. Cabuhat attended a mayor and council meeting and heard that when the Health Officer was asked for help, his response was that it wasn't his job. Mr. Cabuhat felt that was unacceptable.

Mr. Cabuhat feels that the Health Officer did not provide a plan or assist in any way in setting up a testing site in Bergenfield. He also felt that it was critical and his obligation to educate the community on

this deadly virus.

The Health Officer's lack of communication and lack of cooperation during this pandemic with the leaders of the community was very concerning to Mr. Cabuhat. Everyone needs to work together otherwise, the community suffers. Based on all the reasons mentioned above, Mr. Cabuhat is voting to end the contract with Mid-Bergen.

Dr. Quiroz spoke on the importance of having the COVID vaccine and the preparation in administering the vaccine. Dr. Quiroz asked if the contract with Mid-Bergen was terminated, would Ms. Williams also be part of that. There was a brief discussion regarding what would be effected if the contract was terminated. VP Pfannen explained that the health education is not part of that contract. The Borough has a separate contract with H.A.R.P. for health education, which she stated due to not being able to provide service in 2020, H.A.R.P. will roll over to 2021 at no cost to the Borough.

Mr. Cabuhat suggested that due to these circumstances, health education can be provided virtually

to educate the public.

Dr. Quiroz stated that although she feels Mid-Bergen has provided some services, the relationship between the Health Officer and the governing body is a problem and feels it would continue to be. Lack of communication between the Health Officer and the Governing body is a serious issue, therefore, she feels the contract should be terminated.

VP Pfannen stated that as for Mid-Bergen not setting up a testing site, it's a shared service, they don't set up sites for individual towns. The Board welcomed the testing site arranged by the administrator and governing body. Their only issue was not being aware of it and felt they could contribute since President Cheriyan was familiar with the process.

VP Pfannen also wanted to clarify that Mr. Yanovich never said it wasn't his job as Mr. Cabuhat reported. Mr. Yanovich was asked to sign off on closing the schools and stated that he was not authorized to do so. VP Pfannen spoke to Mr. Gallo the following day and was told it had been resolved.

VP Pfannen also wanted to clarify that when Ms. August was out on funeral leave in the beginning of the pandemic, Mr. Yanovich could not provide us with additional nurses but he did provide a contact with H.A.R.P. Unfortunately, everyone was short staffed but ultimately, per diem nurses, volunteers, Mrs. Williams, Mrs. DeLaCruz, Mr. Gallo and his assistant got involved to do what needed to be done. VP Pfannen feels a lot of information was misrepresented and it's unfortunate.

Mr. Cabuhat feels that Mr. Yanovich had an obligation to report and communicate with the governing body under these circumstances, to try to work together for the benefit of the town. He feels Mr. Yanovich did not meet his responsibilities to Bergenfield during these unprecedented times.

President Cheriyan asked the Board their advice on how to proceed if the contract with Mid-Bergen gets terminated. The Board would need time to find another entity that would provide the services Bergenfield needs.

VP Pfannen suggested the Board vote on keeping Mid-Bergen for 2021 while actively pursuing other options. Mrs. Williams proceeded with the vote.

President Cheriyan, "yes"

VP Pfannen "yes"

Mr. Cabuhat "no"

Mrs. Marte "no"

Dr. Quiroz "abstained"

All Board members voted, the result was a tie.

It was decided to continue with the meeting and contact the Borough Attorney Mr. Schettino to find out the status of the contract if the result was a tie.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Budget 2021

Mrs. Williams reported that VP Pfannen submitted a 2021 salary proposal to the Mayor and Council for the employees of the Health Department. Mrs. Williams also stated that there's no change on the operating expenses for the Health Department for 2021.

VERBAL COMMUNICATION

A Bergenfield resident had a general question regarding the COVID vaccines. What is the plan to vaccinate the town moving forward. Based on this meeting, if the town was to receive 300 vaccines a week, it would take two years to vaccinate the entire town. VP Pfannen agreed that we would need more than 300 a week and that it is a work in progress.

Mayor Amatorio stated that this is the reason for the dissatisfaction with Mid-Bergen. At the beginning of the Pandemic in March, the Health Officer was needed to assist us through these times but was not available to us. He also had an opportunity to secure vaccines for the town in October but did not communicate that to the Board or the Mayor and Council.

Bergenfield resident wanted to know how the town will proceed in getting vaccines for the residents. President Cheriyan stated that the State is struggling to keep up with the demands but expects the amount of vaccines disbursed to increase within the next few weeks. He reassured the resident that the Health Officer and Ms. August are in constant communication with the State and the application for the vaccines has been submitted.

The resident asked how the public would be notified about the vaccine to which President Cheriyan answered that it would be posted on the Borough Website.

Mr.Gallo stated that he spoke to the Borough Attorney, Mr. Schettino and was informed that when the vote is a tie, the existing contract is retained. Therefore, Mid-Bergen is renewed for 2021.

The Board then proceeded to reorganize for 2021

Mrs. Williams congratulated Mrs. Marte on her reappointment to the Board.

ROLL CALL

Dr. Cheriyan

Mrs. Pfannen

Mr. Cabuhat

Dr. Quiroz

Mrs. Marte

Also present Mayor Amatorio, Mr. Gallo, Councilman Marte, Mrs. Williams, K. Williams and Councilman Rivera. Also present several Bergenfield residents

President Cheriyan appointed Mrs. Williams as Temporary Chairperson.

Mrs. Williams opened the floor for nominations for the office of President. Nomination was made by Mrs. Pfannen that Dr. Cheriyan be elected President. Mr. Cabuhat nominated Mrs. Marte for President. Mrs. Marte respectfully declined. There being no further nomination, on a motion by Mrs. Pfannen, seconded by Dr. Quiroz and carried, the nominations for the office of President was closed.

Mrs. Williams opened the floor for nomination for the office of Vice President. Nomination was made by Dr. Cheriyan that Mrs. Pfannen be elected Vice President. Mrs. Pfannen respectfully declined the nomination. Nomination was made by Mrs. Pfannen that Mr. Cabuhat be elected Vice President. Mr. Cabuhat declined the nomination due to work schedule. Nomination was made by Mrs. Pfannen that Mrs. Marte be elected for Vice-President. There being no further nomination, on a motion by Mrs. Pfannen, seconded by Dr. Quiroz and carried, the nominations for the office of Vice-President was closed.

Mrs. Williams opened the floor for nomination for the office of Secretary. Nomination was made by Dr. Cheriyan that Mr. Cabuhat be elected Secretary. Mr. Cabuhat declined due to work schedule. Nomination was made by Mr. Cabuhat that Mrs. Pfannen be elected Secretary. There being no further nomination, on a motion by Mr. Cabuhat, seconded by Mrs. Marte and carried, the nomination for the office of Secretary was closed.

The chair was then turned over to President Cheriyan.

President Cheriyan made the following committee appointments:

Legal & Finance

Mr. Cabuhat

Medical

Dr. Quiroz Board of Health

Personnel Publicity

Mrs. Williams

Liaison to Mayor & Council

Mrs. Pfannen

Legislative & Regulatory

Mrs. Marte

Mrs. Pfannen offered a Resolution, seconded by Dr. Cheriyan as follows:

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Health of the Borough of Bergenfield, that the meetings of the Board of Health for the year 2021 will be held on the following dates at 7:00PM.

January 14th

July - No Meeting

February 2nd

August - No Meeting

March 2nd

September 7th

April 6th

October 5th

May 4th

November 2nd

June 1st

December 7th

Mrs. Pfannen offered a Resolution, seconded by Mrs. Marte as follows:

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Health of the Borough of Bergenfield, that the following media be designated by the Board of Health to receive meeting notices.

The Record Borough Website Cablevision of New Jersey

There being nothing further to come before the Board, on a motion by President Cheriyan seconded by Mrs. Pfannen and carried, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30PM.

Respectfully Submitted,